
HAVE A GREAT SUMMER!
L e t t e r  f r o m  E d w a r d  W e b e r ,  S u p e r i n t e n d e n t
e w e b e r @ w e l l i n g t o n v i l l a g e s c h o o l s . o r g

It's time to reflect on a momentous year! 

Our talented Class of 2023 celebrated their journeys through school and into
their futures during Commencement last month. Congrats to all! You will always
have a home here in the Wellington Schools. Once a Duke, always a Duke.

We had our first-ever Jack Kent Cooke scholar in the Class of 2023, Maya Feron.
Congratulations Maya, we are excited to see where your work at Georgetown
University will take you. The path to a Jack Kent Cooke scholarship starts in
seventh-grade, with only 50 students gaining admission nationally into this
impressive program.  

School attendance was up…thank you to all parents for helping the school
improve attendance. The more students are present with their teachers, the
more progress they can make. We also approved a new Strategic Plan guiding
our work for the next several years, with much of it to be done moving forward
into the fall.  

For the next school year, we will complete a curriculum audit and will begin
work on the master facilities planning process.  

In addition to our district Facebook page, we now have a district YouTube page.
Please click here to subscribe and follow us! 

We hope you all have a safe, fun and relaxing summer break. I hope to see you
all at the Lorain County Fair Aug. 20-27. Good luck to all our students and
families participating in various shows/contests. Don't forget to stop by the Band
Boosters Donut Booth! 

GO DUKES! 

Important dates: 

June 6: BOE meeting at 6 p.m. at
Westwood

June 10: WHS alumni meeting 4 to 6
p.m. at Lindley Center

June 27: BOE meeting at 6 p.m. at
Lindley Center

July 18: BOE meeting at 6 p.m. at
McCormick 

Aug. 12: Back-to-School Bash from
Noon to 3 p.m. at McCormick

Aug. 15: BOE meeting at 6 p.m. at
McCormick 

Aug. 20-27: Lorain County Fair

Aug. 29: Parent Meet & Greet from
4:30 to 6:30 p.m. 

Aug. 30: First day of school 

For a complete calendar, go to
wellingtonvillageschools.org
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Wellington High School Community Service
Day was a success!  Over 220 students
participated at almost 30 locations across
Wellington! Thank you!






GO DUKES! 
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Please take some time to review the Treasurer's page on
the district website and explore how your tax dollars are
used to benefit the students and the community. Thank
you for your support of our school district. 




It might be summer break for our students and staff, but the Treasurer’s Office is getting ready for their busiest
time of the year. We have to wrap up the financial activity for the current year and setup the accounts and
budgets for fiscal year 2024. 

The Board of Education (BOE) recently approved the district’s Five-Year-Forecast. This document shows
some increases in revenues over the next few years, as well as increases in payroll and benefits due to
negotiated raises and healthcare costs increases. This means our budget will be much tighter over the next
few years and discretionary spending will have to be monitored very closely to ensure we are being fiscally
responsible to the community.

Another item to be approved this month is the resolution of necessity to approve placing the renewal of the 
10-year emergency levy on the November 2023 ballot. These funds are vital to Wellington EVSD’s operations
meeting our long-term goals. 

We are also busy planning for summer facility projects and making sure the custodial staff and maintenance
staff have the needed items to address all summer projects before we close our books for the fiscal year. We
have about a 10-week window to clean, fix, and repair all items throughout the district as we prepare for the
next school year. The WHS gymnasium renovation project is in full swing and we can't wait for students/staff
and the community to see the new space.

We wish everyone a happy and safe summer and the Treasurer’s office would like to say “Congratulations to
the Class of 2023!”

@WellingtonSchools
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Updates from the Treasurer's Office
Mark Donnelly
Treasurer
440-647-7979
mdonnelly@wellingtonvillageschools.org 

If you didn't receive a copy of
our School Funding 103

booklet, click image. 
Copies are also available in
school office and the BOE. 

https://www.wellingtonvillageschools.org/domain/76
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1IRd06bpHtsNiu_JjpUfSiMQmVFCK4vpc/view
mailto:mdonnelly@wellingtonvillageschools.org
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Colleague-to-colleague support valuable
An aspect of Communicate with H.E.A.R.T. that is often overlooked is the component that stresses valuing
fellow co-workers. The compassionate communications tool that paces Wellington’s customer service
performance, offers protocols for staff to provide visitors, and students, but a key component of the training is
that of valuing fellow colleagues. Research has shown that colleague-to-colleague value in the workplace
leads to higher job satisfaction.

This school year, Nathan Morris, McCormick’s dean of students; and Claire Frantz, WHS counselor, were the
first two staff members to win H.E.A.R.T. awards based on highly favorable parent comments on the district’s
online H.E.A.R.T. customer satisfaction survey.

While parents are encouraged to continue using the survey, the next goal is to encourage staff members to
use the survey to record exceptional service among fellow colleagues. To assist in that effort, a flier
specifically aimed at staff responses, was designed. The flier includes a QR code that when scanned takes the
user directly to the H.E.A.R.T. survey. The fliers will be placed in teacher’s lounges and other common areas
at each school.

The circle of compassionate, empathetic communication is complete when the service modeled by staff
members elevates the customer experience in every internal and external audience engagement. What gets
you there is the S.T.A.R.T. with Heart component to be aware of the impact you have in each and every
interaction.

@WellingtonSchools
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For more information on S.T.A.R.T.
with Heart, contact H.E.A.R.T. Trainer,
Ronald Kisner at 
216-234-3063 or
rkisner@wellingtonvillageschools.org

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSewHVv2_7O_ckSt-w5GH03fzLbXsXIiynr92r9bJrUBG9CHxg/viewform
mailto:rkisner@wellingtonvillageschools.org





Social Emotional Learning (SEL) is something that we can easily incorporate into all aspects of our lives. SEL
in the home means that families can use moments that happen organically to grow students’ SEL skills. Trips
to the grocery store, playing a board game, responding to a family experience, opportunities to meet new and
different people while out and about, and other experiences that happen every day add breadth and depth to
social-emotional learning instruction and practice. In short, homes and their surrounding communities are ripe
with opportunities for social-emotional learning growth. This type of highly personalized learning allows families
to utilize students’ strengths as SEL superpowers and fill in gaps that emerge in everyday life, empowering
students to independently apply these lessons as needed. Below are links to different websites and blogs that
highlight how you can strengthen your child's SEL skills at home and in the community. Have a great summer!

Social and emotional learning in the home

Incorporating SEL into your summer adventures

Summer social and emotional learning activities
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Wellness news from around our district






Emily Medves
Social Worker

emedves@wellingtonvillageschools.org 





Elizabeth Wolanski
Wellness Coordinator

ewolanski@wellingtonvillageschools.org




http://bit.ly/vaccinerecordrequest
https://www.gettingsmart.com/2018/10/16/social-emotional-learning-in-the-home/
https://staceymdesign.com/blogs/blog/incorporating-sel-into-your-summer-adventures
https://blog.peekapak.com/7-summer-social-emotional-learning-activities/
mailto:emedves@wellingtonvillageschools.org
mailto:ewolanski@wellingtonvillageschools.org
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News from Nutrition Services 
Thank you for eat ing breakfast  and lunch
with us th is school  year!  We've enjoyed
seeing your smi l ing faces each and every
day. 

I f  your chi ld has a negat ive meal balance,
please be sure to send payment to the
Nutr i t ion Services Department.  We
encourage use of  our onl ine payment
system, Payschools Central ,  but  we also
accept cash or check made out to
Wel l ington Schools Nutr i t ion Services.  Al l
posi t ive balances wi l l  remain on the
account and be rol led over into next school
year.  

Please note,  i f  greater than $5 remains on
the account of  a graduat ing senior,  or
student leaving the distr ict ,  that  balance
wi l l  be t ransferred to a s ib l ing.  I f  there are
no sibl ings,  the funds can be donated to
unpaid meal debt or refunded upon request.
We are only able to issue a refund i f  a l l
outstanding student fees are paid in fu l l .  
To request a refund, please cal l  or  emai l
Andrea Helton, 440-647-7415,
ahel ton@wel l ingtonvi l lageschools.org.

Did you know that i f  your fami ly qual i f ies
for f ree or reduced-pr ice lunch that you
also qual i fy for  a waiver of  your school
fees? A new appl icat ion is required each
year.  Be sure to f i l l  yours out for  next
school  year start ing July 1.  Appl icat ions
can be found onl ine using your PaySchools
Central  account or picked up from the
Board of  Educat ion.  Af ter July 1,
appl icat ions can be submit ted anyt ime for
qual i f icat ion dur ing the 2023-2024 school
year.

http://www.bgcneo.org/
mailto:ahelton@wellingtonvillageschools.org





We hope you are having a great start to Summer Break! Duke pride will be in full force this summer when
students from Westwood and McCormick join Kindland and the Herrick Memorial Library in a Summer of
Kindness reading and activities challenge. 

At last year’s Back-to-School Bash, Kindland Wellington learned that this summer the State Library of Ohio was
selecting “Kindness” as its 2023 summer reading theme for students from birth to grade 5. This launched a
series of meetings among the various partners to determine how a mutually beneficial summer collaborative
could be formed. 

Last year, Cleveland-based Kindland put on a Summer of Kindness Challenge on a flier designed like a
monopoly board. Each block on the board contained an activity participants were to complete during the
summer. At the end of summer, a drawing was held to award an array of prizes. Because of the great
partnership Wellington Village Exempted Schools has with Kindland, the broader organization offered to
customize a Summer of Kindness Challenge board specifically for Westwood and McCormick. The Herrick
Library chose “All Together” as its specific theme, which was a natural tie-in to Kindland’s summer direction. 

The combined Wellington Village board includes such things as “Support a Local Business”, "Gather old
toys/and or books to donate to others,” or “Check out and read a book on Kindness at Herrick Memorial Library”
among other kind-centered gestures and activities. The two-sided board (included in this newsletter) reflects
input from Dr. Janet Kubasak, Westwood principal; Nathan Morris, McCormick Dean of Students; Janet Frye,
Herrick’s Director of Children’s Reading;  Amy Sword, district communications coordinator; and Kindland’s
Amanda Guarnieri. The flipside of the Board reflects Herrick’s summer hours and events that begin on June 1
with a sidewalk chalk activity; and a reading list recommended by Mr. Morris. 

Westwood and McCormick students were issued “smiley face” dots that are to be placed in each activity box to
signify completion. Students will deposit their “Challenge Boards'' in a special Kindland box at the Back-to-
School Bash Aug. 12, and at the Herrick Memorial Library. Prizes will be awarded at the library and by the
Wellington schools participants who will also be eligible for Kindland prizes such as Browns and CAVS tickets,
and grocery gift cards.

In other Kindland news...The organization recently interviewed Superintendent Edward Weber regarding
Kindland Wellington that will be aired in a video/slide show at the Kindland organization's annual awards
banquet this month at Landerhaven in Mayfield Heights.
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Ronald Kisner

rkisner@wellingtonvillageschools.org



Kindland contact

Summer of kindness planned for Dukes

mailto:rkisner@wellingtonvillageschools.org
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We are pleased to announce the second annual
Youth Theater Camp, sponsored by the Patricia
Lindley Center for the Performing Arts! Children
ages 7-11 are invited to participate in this two-week
acting camp that culminates in a public
performance of "Bestest Bedtime Stories (As Told
By Our Grandpa)". The camp runs July 17-28
(Monday-Fridays). Spots are limited to 30
participants, and you DO NOT need to be a
resident/student of Wellington. Click here for more
information.

Two Wellington High School students, Kitty Hill
and Shawn Leonardi, were chosen to
participate in the All-Ohio Honors Band at Ohio
Northern University. They joined roughly 150
other students from around the state and had a
day and a half of practice before putting on a
wonderful performance. They even got to meet
one of their favorite composers, Randall
Standridge. 

Band students honors 

https://sites.google.com/wellingtondukes.org/wellingtontheater/summer-theater?fbclid=IwAR3OQPIXmP_ZVVixa12Zh_ZQ-JW4_rTRbz_ngfpI-XX4HRiVrWwjUzMkvdk
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New London Local Schools served as the host school for the STEM
collaborative's Army Education Outreach Program Junior Solar
Sprint Car Competition. Middle school students from Youngstown,
Northwestern, New London, Black River, Mapleton, Wellington and
Akron raced against each other to see whose solar car ran the
fastest using only solar power.  

Student teams worked together to build a solar car using a required
kit and customizing the design within the competition guidelines.
Thank you to Mr. Wilkosz from McCormick for advising and
coaching the students before and during the competition. Students
designed, built and raced solar powered cars using hands-on
engineering skills and principles of science and math. They
developed teamwork and problem solving abilities, investigated
environmental issues and gained hands-on STEM skills.

6th Grade
Girls Team: 
The Turtle Brownies
Students: Fynlee Morris, Molly Evans, Dakota McClain 

Boys Team:
The Dirty Donkeys
Grayson Livingston and Wyatt Thompson 

Boys Team:
Izaiah Turner

Student teams worked together to build a solar car using a required
kit and customizing the design within the competition guidelines.
Thank you to Mr. Wilkosz from McCormick for advising and
coaching the students before and during the competition. Students
designed, built and raced solar powered cars using hands-on
engineering skills and principles of science and math. They
developed teamwork and problem solving abilities, investigated
environmental issues and gained hands-on STEM skills.












McCormick students participate in solar car competition 
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The 147th WHS Commencement Ceremony May 21, 2023
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Kindergarten screening 
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Dustin Matthew Andolsek
Nadia Janay Barber
Rebecca Lyn Barnes

Megan Michele Bartoto
Jarrett Edward Biddinger
Wayde Patton Bowman

Joshua James Alan Buck
Ryan Jon Cantu

Bethany Jade Capek
Justin Tyme Charlton
Alaina Grace Collins

Annabella Maralise Cox
Dominic Lee Danesi
Joseph Ryan Danesi
Ronald Lee Dehart

BriLee Nicole Leilani-Star DeLima
Dylan Robert Dent

Michael Xavior Dietrich
Autumn Nicole Dudziak
Aden Mohammad Ebeid

Kayla Marie Edwards
Maya Suzanne Feron

Hayden Richard Fleming
Christopher Thomas Greene

Violet Fiona Haas
Brian Jacob Hall

Braden Matthew Hamer
Haley Nicole Harper
Caiden Allen Helms
Joshua Ellis Higgins














Jessalea Marie Hockenberger
Lillian Elaine Hurst

Rachel Linn Jackson
Kennedy Rose Jerousek
Kyleigh Andrea Johnson

Caiden Nathaniel Karlowicz
Gavin Christopher Ketchum

Alexis Lynn Kline
Elise Joann Krouse
Trey Skyler Lawson

Morgan Jo Lehmkuhl
Brayonna Nicole Leiby

Lillian Rose Lemire
Abigail Elizabeth Lemke
Phylicia Latrice Lundy

Molly Renee Lust
Chelsea Mae Manning
Shelby Kae Manning

Cooper Alan McConnell
Dominic Scott McDonald
Quintin Collin McKenna
Peyton Robert McNeely

Taylor Alice Marie McQuate
Madison Peyton Mickey
Karinna Elle Mitterling
Vincent Gabriel Moran

Marshal Lloyd Mull
Brayden Seth Nieding

Maddison Joann Odom
Estella Abigail Ohly









 



Nathan Charles Patfield
 Adelle Kathleen Pickering

Chandler James Polen
Heather Marie Reininger
Riley Alexander Reyna

Anthony Joseph Schlager
Mollie Grace Shinsky

Brysen Nathaniel-Logan Shreves
Joleisa Carole Sizer
Sydney Kay Skierski

Ezekiel Samuel Smith
McKenna Elise Soboslai
Dakota James Somerville
Mikayla Jordan Standen
Lucas Paul Sutherland
Joseph Wayne Tansey

Carson Riley Taylor
Ryan Thomas Tummel

Gwenyth Malixa Vannatter
Logan James Robert Whitt

Sadie Madeline Willis
Joshua Bradley Wright




The genius thing
that we did was, we

didn't give up. - 
Jay Z
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Kindergarten screening 
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Wellington Exempted Village Schools
Phone: (440) 647-4286

Edward Weber, Superintendent
eweber@wellingtonvillageschools.org

Westwood Elementary School
Phone: (440) 647-3636

Dr. Janet Kubasak, Principal
jkubasak@wellingtonvillageschools.org

McCormick Middle School
Phone: (440) 647-2342
John Telloni, Principal

jtelloni@wellingtonvillageschools.org

As one of  the distr ict 's  Strategic Plan ini t iat ives,  the Well ington Vi l lage Schools  would
l ike to improve and increase communicat ion with students,  parents ,  staf f  and community
members.  @Well ingtonSchools  is  a  monthly  digital  newsletter  distr ibuted via  emai l  to  our

school  famil ies .  For  more information on our  schools ,  check out  our  website,
www.wel l ingtonvi l lageschools .org;  or  Facebook @WEVSD.

@WellingtonSchools
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Contact us if you have any questions or concerns

Wellington High School 
 Phone: (440) 647-3734

Donna Keenan, Principal
dkeenan@wellingtonvillageschools.org
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